
All communications to be addressed to: 

Headquarters 
15 Carter Street 
Lidcombe NSW 2141 

Telephone: 1300 679 737 
e-mail: csc@rfs.nsw.gov.au 

Headquarters 
Locked Bag 17 
Granville NSW 2142 

Facsimile: 8867 7983 

Director General 
NSW Department of Planning & 
Infrastructure 
GPO Box 39 
Sydney NSW 2001 

Attention: Matthew Sprott 

Dear Sir/Madam 

Your Ref: 09_0062 MOD 1 

Our Ref: S13/0017 
DA13042987277 KV 

01 May 2013 

Part 3A Development for Modification to Mount Arthur Open Cut Mine -Mount 
Arthur Mining Complex 

I refer to your letter dated 29 April 2013 seeking approval for the modification 
regarding bush fire protection for the above Part 3A Development in accordance with 
section 75(W) of the Environmental Planning and Assessment Act 1979. 

The following key issue and assessment requirements regarding bush fire protection 
shall be included in the Director-Generals environmental assessment requirements: 

1. The proposed buildings including storage facilities, offices and control room 
shall comply with Australian Standard AS 3959-2009 Construction of buildings 
in bush fire-prone areas; and 

2. An emergency/evacuation plan is to be prepared consistent with the NSW Rural 
Fire Service document Guidelines for the Preparation of Emergency/Evacuation 
plan. 

Should you have any further enquiries regarding this matter please contact Ms 
Kalpana Varghese on 1300 NSW RFS. 

Yours sincerely 

Mark Hawkins 
AJTeam Leader, Development Assessment and Planning 
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